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One of the Best Places to Live in America

This Newsletter is brought to you by the Hillsborough Township Committee:

Mayor Gloria McCauley Deputy Mayor Doug Tomson

Committeeman
 Greg Burchette

Committeeman
 Frank DelCore

Committeeman
 Carl Suraci

 Reminder: Daylight Savings
Time begins at 2 am on Sunday,
March 11th. Don't forget to set
you clocks ahead 1 hour.

Auten Road Debris Facility will be Open Saturday, March 10th

In light of the recent storms, the Hillsborough Township Public Works
Department will open the Auten Road Debris Facility Saturday, March 10th 7
am - 3 pm  to allow residents to drop off tree debris from the storm.

The Auten Road Debris Facility is located opposite  of  the  Auten  Road  School,
 next  to  the  railroad  tracks.

Please note: ONLY TREE DEBRIS WILL BE ACCEPTED

Hillsborough YMCA Opens Doors to Residents Without Power

The Hillsborough YMCA, Located at 19 East Mountain Road welcomes
Hillsborough residents who are still without power due to the recent storm to use
their facility to charge phones or to take a shower. Residents are asked to bring
their own toiletries.

https://www.hillsborough-nj.org/
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The YMCA's hours of operation are:
Monday - Friday 5:00 am - 10:00 pm
Saturday - 6:30 am - 8:00 pm
Sunday - 7:00 am - 6:00 pm

To check in and use the facility, present your photo i.d. at the welcome desk.

Are You Receiving Swift911 Notifications?

Swift911 delivers brief, informational messages to
residents via text message, email and phone
message.

Residents are reminded to check their Swift911
settings to ensure they are receiving up to date
information. Messages range from updates on
upcoming events to emergency notifications
and closures.

Log in and check your settings or create an
account if you don't already have one.

Go to the Swift 911 Portal. If you do not already
have an account, c lick the “Register Now” button
at the top of the page and complete all of the
required information. Upon completion of the
registration, you will receive an email with a
confirmation code from SwiftReach Networks link
to confirm your profile.

If you already have an account, you can select or
deselect how you receive notifications (phone
calls, emails, text messages) right from the log in
screen or you can log in to subscribe and
unsubscribe from various lists.

Final Indoor Winter Farmers Market of the Season to be held this
Saturday, March 10th

Stop by the Hillsborough Municipal Building
on Saturday, March 10th between 10:30 am and
2:30 pm for the final winter market of the season.

Available items include:

Vegetables
Meats
Cheese
Eggs
Pastas & Sauces
Baked Goods
Grains & Granola
Local Artisan Crafts

Enjoy Live Music and participate in Educational
Workshops. While you shop, keep the kids
engaged with a plant starting workshop. Kids will
choose from a few seed stocks to start their very
own plants!

https://portalv4.swiftreach.com/portal.aspx?c=202483
https://portalv4.swiftreach.com/portal.aspx?c=202483
https://portalv4.swiftreach.com/portal.aspx?c=202483
https://youtu.be/IKxWF_Sdre4
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Officer Wilde Retires After 25 Years
of Service

Officer Russell Wilde, a Police Officer with the
Hillsborough Township Police Department
recently retired after twenty five years of
dedicated service.

Officer Wilde began his career on March 15, 1993
in the Patrol Division as a Dispatcher for the
Hillsborough Township Police Department and
further served in the Patrol Division from
December 21, 1994 through October 31, 2008. In
November of 2008 Officer Wilde was assigned to
the Investigative Division, School Resource
Officer, a position he served through his
retirement.

Officer Wilde has served the Township of
Hillsborough and the residents of the community
with passion and selflessness throughout his
career and has received many letters of
appreciation and commendations from the
Department recognizing him for his excellent
work and dedication to serving the community.

Pictured: Mayor Gloria McCauley, Officer Russ
Wilde with his sons, Chief Darren Powell and
Captain Charlie Boyle

The Mayor and Township Committee express
their gratitude to Officer Wilde for his hard work,
dedication to the community and for his valuable
contributions to Hillsborough Township and wish
him well in all of his future endeavors.

Dukes Pee Wee Football Wins
Jersey Valley Conference

The 2017 Hillsborough Dukes Pee Wee Football
was recently recognized for their winning season.
The team won the 2017 Jersey Valley Conference
Championship, advanced into the third round of
regional playoffs placing seventh in the Eastern
region out of 140 teams; and
 
The 2017 Hillsborough Dukes Pee Wee Football
Team, led by Head Coach Mike Spinelli, Team
Manager James Moran, Assistant Coaches Frank
Arcidiacono, Joe O’Donnell, James Moran, Alex
Toth and Todd Oram, was made up of the
following players: Julian Brunelle, Zion Harrison,
Kyle Kolans, Luke Laifer, Justin Lebron, Jesse
McCrea, Donovan Miller, Jack Moran, Jack
O’Donnell, Tyler Oram, Brady Post, Logan Press,
Jackson Roberts, Michael Schmelzer, Lucas
Scott, Chris Spinelli, Joelle Stout, Douglas Toth,
Philip Unangst and Ryan Vandermeer.

Mayor McCauley and the Township Committee
commend the Hillsborough Dukes Pee Wee
Football Team, the coaches, and parents for

Pictured: Coaches and members of the 2017
Hillsborough Dukes Pee Wee Football with Mayor
Gloria McCauley and Deputy Mayor Doug Tomson

their successful season, their hard work,
dedication and commitment to the sport and to
those principals of good sportsmanship,
teamwork, and academic achievement which the
organization endorses.

Dukes Jr. Pee Wee Football Wins
Jersey Valley Conference
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The 2017 Hillsborough Dukes Jr. Pee Wee
Football Team was honored at the February 27th
Township Committee Meeting for their successful
season. The team won the 2017 Jersey Valley
Conference Championship and advanced to the
first round of regional playoffs.
 
The 2017 Hillsborough Dukes Jr. Pee Wee
Football team, led by Head Coach James
McDermid, Team Manager Greg Barker, Assistant
Coaches Philip Grohe, Brian Hayden and William
Strachan, included the following young athletes:
Brenden Barker, David Dewberry, James Grohe,
Alexander Groza, Cole Hayden, Jackson
Jankowicz, Joshua Malek, Logan McDermid,
Heath Miller, Mitch Miller, Edryn Morales, Jamel
Powell, Jason Roser, Austin Sieberg, Peter
Sorbera, Jason Strachan, James Wagner,
Alexander Wildgoose and David Yacka.

Mayor McCauley and the Township Committee
commend the Hillsborough Dukes Jr. Pee Wee
Football team, the coaches, and parents for their

Pictured: Coaches and members of the 2017
Hillsborough Dukes Jr. Pee Wee Football with
Mayor Gloria McCauley and Deputy Mayor Doug
Tomson

successful season, their hard work, dedication
and commitment to the sport and to those
principals of good sportsmanship, teamwork, and
academic achievement which the organization
endorses.

Annual Clean Up Program
Tickets Now Available

The Hillsborough Township
Department of Public Works has
begun distributing tickets for the
Annual Clean Up Program. This year,
for the first time, tickets can be
obtained online, as well as in person.
For more information, visit the Public
Works Department's Annual Clean Up
Program Instructions Page.

http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/wp-content/uploads/2018-Annual-Clean-Up-Program-Instructions.pdf
https://www.hillsborough-nj.org/wp-content/uploads/2018-Annual-Clean-Up-Program-Instructions.pdf
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Department Updates

Building
Department

Changing of
Business Owners

As a reminder, if a business changes ownership but the business itself stays
the same, a CCO application is not required. However, a new Occupancy
Placard must be issued for a fee of $30 to reflect the new ownership/business
name from the Building Department. Zoning approval is also required.

Attention Hillsborough Businesses!

https://youtu.be/fZFMrPoQR9o
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Business
Advocate

Sponsorship
Opportunity - Run
Around the Park

Time is running out! Call now to become a sponsor for 2018 Run Around the
Park.

Please contact the Recreation Department at 908-369-4832.

Engineering

Falcon Road
Update

The Engineering Department would like to inform the public about the
condition of Falcon Road. The eastbound lane of Falcon Road is deteriorated
and our Department of Public Works has been patching the roadway almost
daily, but with 260 miles of roads within the Township this is a monumental
task.

The developers of the Gateway Development are responsible to rebuild this
roadway which will include widening, drainage improvements, curbing and
sidewalk on one side.

The hold-up is that there are two (2) property owners along Falcon Road still
negotiating with the developer on the cost of the additional land acquisition
for the road widening and the road continues to deteriorate. Since this land
acquisition does take time and sometimes court action is necessary, it
appears we are still months to a year away.

The Township Administration and Staff have recently met with the developer
and the developer has committed to do temporary paving repairs on the
eastbound lane within the next few weeks, weather permitting. This temporary
paving will be more than just patching as our Department of Public Works is
doing constantly, so the driving surface should be better until the road is fully
rebuilt.

Please understand what is involved and on behalf of the Township
Committee, we are working on the condition of Falcon Road.

Health
Department

Septic System
Maintenance

Spring really is just around the corner! When making your spring cleaning list,
don’t forget your septic system maintenance. The Hillsborough Health
Department would like to remind all homeowners with onsite wastewater
treatment systems (septic systems) to make sure they maintain their system.
Maintaining a septic system is important to keeping it working for many years
to come. The septic system consists of a tank and a disposal field. Solids
settle out in the tank, and the dirty water from the tank is treated by bacteria in
the disposal field. If the tank isn’t pumped out at least every 3 years, the solids
will enter the disposal field and clog and destroy it, costing thousands of
dollars. In addition to making sure your tank is pumped regularly, you should
also do the following:

Don’t dispose of hazardous household waste in the sinks or toilets.
Don’t drive over or park on the disposal field.
Don’t use too much water at once - practice water conservation, try not
to use laundry and dishwasher at the same time. 
Plant only grass over and around your disposal field.
Don’t add commercial septic tank additives to speed up
decomposition
Don’t construct anything that will encroach upon any part of the septic
system: contact the health department for setback requirements. 
Don’t put non-biodegradable substances into your system such as
diapers, cat litter, cigarette filters, etc.
Don’t hook up sump pumps or floor drains to your septic system
Don’t empty hot tubs, jacuzzi, or water softener waste into the septic
system.
Fix all leaking faucets and toilets
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Be sure to pump your septic tank every 2 to 3 years. Keep track of the
pumping dates.
If you have any questions call the health department at 908-369-5652.

Police

If You See
Something, Say
Something

In consideration of the recent tragedies in Parkland Florida as well as Las
Vegas, Nevada, the Police would like to remind residents of the importance of
reporting suspicious or otherwise alarming activity. In today's environment
never has the term "IF YOU SEE SOMETHING, SAY SOMETHING" been more
important. Your tip could potentially thwart the next mass shooting or terrorist
attack. The New Jersey Office of Homeland Security and Preparedness offers
valuable information regarding emerging threats and suspicious activity
reporting tips. This information is available to the public on their website at
WWW.NJOHSP.GOV 

Public Works

Pothole Repairs

Senior Curbisde
Pickup

The Department of Public Works has been putting much of our attention into
the pothole repairs throughout the town. Many of the repairs are temporary at
best because of the adverse conditions we are working in. Potholes on main
roadways will be addressed first then working our way to the development
roads.

Senior Curbside Pick - up coupons may be picked up at the Chapter A and B
Senior meetings in March.

Beginning in March, residents may also pick up tickets for Annual Clean Up
program.

Coupons for both programs are at the information desk located at the
Municipal Building or the Department of Public Works between 7 am. and 2
pm. located at 21 East Mt. Rd. next to the YMCA.  

Recreation
The 2018 Spring Program Brochure and the 2018 Summer
Sports Camps Brochures are now available on the
Hillsborough Recreation Website

Registration is currently ongoing for Spring Soccer, Spring Softball & Summer
Day Camps

Follow Hillsborough Recreation on Instagram @Hillsboroughrec

Township Job Line

Hillsborough Township is currently looking to fill the following positions:

Part Time Building Inspector
Full Time Police Officers 
Multi-Licensed UCC Inspector, Full Time 
Building Maintenance Part time 

More Information | Download an Application

News You Can Use

Hillsborough Rewards Credit Card Program Accepting Grant Applications
- Apply by April 5th

http://www.njohsp.gov/
https://s3.amazonaws.com/my.llfiles.com/00267366/PowerPoint-Presentation-spring-summer.pdf
https://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=hillsboroughnjrecreation
https://www.instagram.com/hillsboroughrec/
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/egov/jobs/
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/wp-content/uploads/Employment-Application-without-police-attachment-1.pdf
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Hillsborough Based Non-Profit Groups Serving Youth and Seniors are invited
to apply for grants up to $2,000 funded through the Hillsborough Rewards
Credit Card Program.

Read More | Download an Application

New Jersey American Water to Start Annual Water Main Flushing

This spring and into the summer months, New Jersey American Water will perform its annual cleaning
of the water distribution system to help ensure that customers continue to receive high-quality, reliable
water service. Starting the week of March 20, New Jersey American Water will begin annual
maintenance to flush out harmless mineral deposits that may have built up in the pipe’s inner walls.

Flushing the water mains involves loosening sediment by pumping a high velocity of water into the
pipes then out through open fire hydrants. According to the schedule posted at
www.newjerseyamwater.com, under Alerts, flushing in Hillsborough is scheduled to occur between
March 20th and April 6th.

Read More

https://ecode360.com/documents/HI0602/public/421128671.pdf
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/wp-content/uploads/GRANT-APPLICATION-FAll-2016-2.pdf
http://www.newjerseyamwater.com/
https://www.businesswire.com/news/home/20170317005647/en/
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Hillsborough UNICO to Host Golf Outing

Hillsborough UNICO is hosting our 1st annual Golf Tournament on Friday, April 13, 2018, 8:00AM at the
Hillsborough Golf & Country Club. We are hoping to make this event a very successful one and are
asking you to consider helping us with this fundraising event.
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Hillsborough’s UNICO chapter is part of the largest Italian American Organization in the country
(www.unico.org). Our objectives are to promote and enhance the Image of Italian Americans; for
members to be of service to the community; to promote Italian heritage and culture; to promote, support
and assist charitable, scientific, cultural, educational, and literary projects; to promote members' interest
in public welfare; and, to cooperate with others in civic, social and cultural development.

Part of the proceeds from this year’s golf outing will be going to the Organization for Autism Research
(www.researchautism.org). OAR is a 501(c)(3) charity whose mission is to apply research to the
challenges of autism. OAR is dedicated to improving the lives of everyone affected by autism by
supporting research that produces meaningful and practical results. OAR also keep families, educators,
self-advocates, and professionals informed by delivering free, evidence-based resources and
information every day.

To help Hillsborough UNICO raise funds, we are asking you to consider sponsoring a hole for $200.00
or to donate a prize (item or cash) to our prize table. Each donation will be recognized at the
tournament on the Sponsor/Donation acknowledgement display for each golfer to see. We thank you in
advance for your consideration of this request. It is because of the support we receive from businesses
and individuals like you that we can provide ongoing funding to support the efforts of our organizations.

Any questions, please contact Janet DiGangi at 732-439-0648 or jdigangi@bruns-pak.com.

Download Registration/Sponsorship Form

Important Dates

Meeting Dates

March 13, 2018 7:30 pm Township Committee Meeting

March 22, 2018 7:30 pm Planning Board Business Meeting

March 27, 2018 7:30 pm Township Committee Meeting

 All Boards & Commissions Meeting Dates | Community Events | Library events  

Community Events
Visit the Community Events Calendar Page on the Hillsborough Township Website to see what's

happening around town or to post your event

Click on flyers for more information

Somerset Valley Players Present "California Suite"

March 2-18, 2018
Fridays and Saturdays at 8 pm, Sundays at 2 pm
Somerset Valley Playhouse

HHS Theatre Presents "Pippin"

March 9, 10, 16, 17 at 7 pm
March 11 at 1 pm
Hillsborough High School

SCVTHS PTO Presents Short Stacks for a Tall Cause

Saturday, March 10, 2018

https://files.constantcontact.com/d51a0eb7001/ea62fc94-d1de-4656-9c17-5f652aadb836.pdf
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/government/boards/
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/events-calendar/
http://sclsnj.libnet.info/events
http://www.hillsborough-nj.org/events-calendar/
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8 am - 10 am
Applebees Bridgewater

Indoor Winter Farmers Market

Saturday, March 10, 2018
10:30 am - 2:30 pm
Hillsborough Municipal Building

Sunnymead HSA Designer Bag
Bingo & Tricky Tray

Friday March 16, 2018

G rab your friends and come on out for a night full of laughs,
luck, and some fabulous designer bags!   

Register Here

Triangle School Basket Auction

Friday March 16, 2018
6 pm - 8 pm
Falcon's Nest

Pancake Breakfast with the Easter Bunny

Saturday, March 24, 2018
8 am - 12 pm
Woods Road Firehouse

Music of Sinatra and the American Song Book

Saturday April 21, 2018
7 pm - 9:30 pm
Hillsborough Municipal Building

Run Around the Park

Sunday April 22nd
8 am
Ann Van Middlesworth Park

Wildlife Explorer Program at Duke Farms

July 10-14 (ages 8-10)
July 23-27 (ages 11-13)

School News & Updates

Township Committee Once Again Partners with School District for
Scholarship Competition

Three $1,000 Statewide Scholarships Available Through the
New Jersey League of Municipalities’

"Louis Bay II Future Municipal Leaders Scholarship Competition"

Mayor Gloria McCauley announced Hillsborough Township’s participation in the New Jersey League of
Municipalities’ Louis Bay II, Future Municipal Leaders Scholarship Competition. “The Township is once

https://sunnymeaddesignerbagbingo.regfox.com/sunnymead-designer-bag-bingo-tricky-tray
https://www.leaguelineup.com/welcome.asp?url=hillsboroughnjrecreation


10/31/2019 Mayor's eNewsletter: Issue 2018-10 - March 9, 2018

https://myemail.constantcontact.com/Mayor-s-eNewsletter--Issue-2018-10---March-9--2018.html?soid=1101589946717&aid=CiAjIlnFqnk 12/16

again teaming up with the Hillsborough School District providing students a chance to participate in this
scholarship competition,” announced Mayor McCauley at Tuesday’s Township Committee Meeting.
 
The purpose of this scholarship program is to advance the virtues of elected and volunteer positions in
municipal government while raising awareness of municipal government in general.  
 
"We are delighted to partner with the Township through the New Jersey League of Municipalities to
participate in this scholarship competition opportunity for our students," commented Dr. Jorden Schiff,
Superintendent of Hillsborough Township Schools.

Read More | Download Application

Sunnymead HSA Designer Bag Bingo & Tricky Tray
Friday March 16, 2018

Grab your friends and come on out for a night full of laughs, luck, and some
fabulous designer bags!   

Tickets are $35 and include: 
A dabber and book of 12 rounds of BINGO with 3 BINGO faces per round to win designer
handbags from Kate Spade, Coach, Michael Kors and more! All bags have a retail value of over
$300!
Coffee, Tea, and Water - Bring your own snacks and alcoholic beverages!

At the event, our fantastic team of Sunnymead Dads will be back again this year offering additional
games and prizes to win, including: 

A 50/50 raffle
Calendar raffle
Mega Raffle for a high end designer bag
A high-end tricky tray auction with all prizes over $250 in retail value!
And much more!

Register Here

https://ecode360.com/documents/HI0602/public/418240593.pdf
https://files.constantcontact.com/d51a0eb7001/b4a075a8-0b5c-40fd-87a9-7bce06681e1c.pdf
https://sunnymeaddesignerbagbingo.regfox.com/sunnymead-designer-bag-bingo-tricky-tray
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More Information

https://files.constantcontact.com/d51a0eb7001/656daf40-4b00-4a91-92ee-42293f44466c.pdf
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ARIS/HMS Discount Card 2017-2018

ARIS/HMS 2017-2018 Discount Cards available for $10.00 each, with
all proceeds going to ARIS and HMS school programs and staff
grants. The card includes reusable discounts from 34 local businesses
including ShopRite's $4.00 off $100.00 purchase, McDonald's, Super
Sundaes, Lenny's, Philly Pretzel, Revival Barbershop, Olympia Sports and many more!! Discounts are
valid through 9/30/18. Special Promotion: Buy 5 cards, get 1 card free!

To purchase a discount card, please email wenholt@aol.com or stop by Super Sundaes (near the Post
Office) and pick one up.

Somerset County News

Free Document-Shredding Program Returns March 31

mailto:wenholt@aol.com
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The  Somerset County Board of
Chosen Freeholders  and the
county's  Public Works
Department  invite residents to
mark their calendars and start
collecting documents for easy, no-
hassle shredding, starting March
31.

Shredding events will be held on
10 Saturdays through the "
Operation Secure Shred "
program, rain or shine. The kickoff
event will be hosted by Somerset
County and subsequent events
will be hosted by the county and
participating municipalities. All
shredding events are held from 9
a.m. to 1 p.m., or until the trucks
are filled to capacity, at which time
they leave and the event is over
for that day. A valid New Jersey
driver’s license to confirm
Somerset County residency is
required. Pre-registration is not
required. No businesses are
allowed.

Read More | Download Schedule

Volunteer Coaches Sought for "A Matter of Balance"

Do you know someone who has fallen or who is afraid of falling? Would you like to help them by
becoming a volunteer coach?

The Somerset County Office on Aging and Disability Services is looking for volunteer coaches to
facilitate an evidence-based falls prevention program, titled “A Matter of Balance.” Required training
sessions will be held from 1 p.m. to 4 p.m. on Wednesday, March 21, and Thursday, March 22. The
training is free and will be held at the Somerset County Senior Wellness Center at Bridgewater, located
at 876 East Main Street, near TD Bank Ballpark.

The deadline to register is Monday, March 12.

Read More

5K Race to Wellness - March 24th!

The Somerset County Employee Wellness Committee is partnering
with  EmPoWER Somerset  on the fifth annual 5K Race to
Wellness and one-mile Fun Walk for county residents on  Saturday,
March 24 .

The event will be held (rain or shine) at  9 a.m.  on  Saturday , 
March 24,  at Duke Island Park, located at 191 Old York Road, Bridgewater NJ 08807.  Registration
and directions can be found here . The 5K course is USATF certified.

“Each year, the county Employee Wellness Committee and EmPoWER Somerset do a great job of
coordinating the 5K Race to Wellness for the benefit of the community,” said Freeholder Patricia Walsh.
“I encourage residents and county employees to sign up with their friends so they can have a good time
while taking advantage of the health benefits of exercise.”

https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/government/elected-officials/freeholders
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/government/public-works
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/residents/learn-about-free-document-shredding
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/Home/Components/News/News/2262/17
https://files.constantcontact.com/d51a0eb7001/b7ba3009-cc65-4b34-903f-f5a46c3cc07b.pdf
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/Home/Components/News/News/2272/17
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/?splash=http://www.empowersomerset.com/5k-race-wellness/&____isexternal=true
https://www.co.somerset.nj.us/?splash=https://runsignup.com/Race/NJ/Bridgewater/5KRacetoWellness?aflt_token=HrZcYWJT57TH3GH4vWg7QL584fEmdOnK&____isexternal=true
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Four-time Olympian Joetta Clark Diggs will lead a warm up before the start of the race. Participants who
pre-register will pay a $30 entry fee and those who register by  Tuesday, March 13 , will receive a free
long-sleeve t-shirt. The fee for residents age 60 and above or for youth, age 19 and under, is $20. On
the day of the race, registration will increase to $40. Free goody bags will be distributed, while supplies
last, and prizes will be awarded to top finishers. To register online, visit
https://runsignup.com/Race/NJ/Bridgewater/5KRacetoWellness .

Read More

MUNICIPAL BUILDING EVENING OFFICE HOURS

CLERK'S OFFICE 
2nd & 4th Tuesdays until 7pm

HEALTH DEPARTMENT 
2nd Tuesday until 7pm (starting in May)

BUILDING DEPARTMENT  
Tuesdays until 7pm
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